
Hawkeye Bike Club 
Executive Board Meeting 
Marion Public Library 

Monday, June 9,  2014 at 7:00PM !!
The President called the meeting to order at 7:00PM with the following members present: 
David Turzai (President),  Sue Henderson (Secretary),  Denise Potter (Webmaster), Baoli 
Yang (Vice President),  Dave Benderson (RAGBRAI), Diane Potter (Swine Trek), and 
Mark Dimke (Touring Director). !

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes were read by Sue and approved with a 
correction of 20,000 hits by HBA members on the website. !
Treasurer’s Report:  Mark was not present due to illness and there was no 
report. The RAGBRAI overpayment was clarified from the May treasurer's report. !
Webmaster Report:  New members are not being notified when their 
membership has been accepted.  Should there be an automated response or some 
other method of letting new members know their status? Also, it was noted that 
not all names on the website list are members.  Membership notices to join will be 
placed on the website as a reminder of the one free ride only policy.    !
Swine Trek:  The 2014 brochure was handed out to board members.  Dave will 
place them in the club tri fold information and distribute them to bike shops, etc.  
The event is August 30. !
Ragbrai:  Dave has received the packets from Ragbrai and will add shirts and 
maps.  The bus, one van, truck, and sag driver have been confirmed.  Another van 
is needed yet. The packing pads for the bicycles in the truck will be purchased due 
to the high cost of renting. John Bryant has talked to the church in Spirit Lake 
about a supper that night for HBA only.  The church is seven miles from 
downtown festivities. Dave will send an email to riders to confirm enough interest 
to commit.  Dave is also checking into a possible luncheon stop Saturday in Fort 
Dodge at the Boston Pub.   !
Touring Report:  The Holy Toledo Ride is in two weeks.  All is ready to go 
except last minute food preparations. 
  
Old Business:   Marion High School has sent a letter of appreciation for our part 
in their health fair.  We also received emails of thanks from Marion Arts Festival 
and Pigman.    



!



!
New Business:   August 17th is the next Pigman event that we are sponsoring.  
We need 10 volunteers  to run the two sag vehicles, set up signs, and direct at turn 
around points.  Also needed on the 16th  prior to the ride is a road maintenance 
inspection.  There will be two courses.  The Olympic is the shorter course and 
also a full longer course. 
The Ragbrai tech tees were handed out. 
  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for July 14, 7:00 
PM at the Marion Public Library, Marion, Iowa.   !
Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Henderson 
Secretary !! !

  !
  


